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Portobello Primary School

Weekly Newsletter 

18 December 2015

Achievement Assembly
This academic year we are focussing on our Learning Powers in our Friday assemblies. This week children have been awarded certificates in ‘Celebration’.  Teachers all chose their whole class for embracing our new focus on Learning Powers. 
Celebrating Attendance 
Well done to Year 1 for best attendance this week!! 

Also a huge well done to the 81 children who achieved 100% attendance this term!  

Karate
Karate coaching will commence on Friday 8 January, 2016 at 3.30pm.  There are four spaces available.  Please ring the school office for more details. 
Clarinet/Flute
Clarinet/Flute lessons will commence on Wednesday 13 January.

Christmas Jumper Day
What a colourful day we have had with some wonderful Christmas Jumpers. WOW!  We managed to raise £105 for Text Santa which will help MacMillan Cancer Support, Make a Wish and Save the Children.  Well done everyone and Thank you!
Merry Christmas 
Merry Christmas to all of you from all of us at Portobello.  Very best wishes for 2016!
Dates for your diary:
Monday 4 January school re-opens to all
Tuesday 5 January Bike it Ben working with Year 5 – puncture repair

Advance notice of staff training dates 
As most of you know we usually have a staff training day on the first day back after Christmas. It is a statutory requirement from the DfE to have these training days to enable whole staff development.

This year, following consulatation with a group of parents and with our Governing Body, we have been able to put two of the days together to provide a ‘chunk’ of time in the Summer term.  It is hoped that this may help you with holidays at a cheaper time of year as it equates to almost a week off school:

Monday 2nd May – Bank Holiday – closed to pupils and staff

Tuesday 3rd May – Staff training day – closed to pupils

Wednesday 4th May – Staff training day – closed to pupils

Thursday 5th May – closed for elections – closed to pupils and staff

Friday 6th May – open to all pupils

Please be aware that where schools do not close for elections they are required to take an ‘occassional’ day in the summer term.  All maintained primary schools in Gateshead are open to pupils for the same number of days per academic year.   

